

December 20, 2018

The Honorable Fred Upton Chairman Subcommittee on Energy Committee on Energy and Commerce House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

Thank you for providing the General Services Administration (GSA) the opportunity to appear before the Energy and Commerce Subcommittee on Energy last week and discuss GSA's use of Energy Savings Performance Contracts.

I write to clarify GSA's response to a question posed by Congressman Latta at the hearing. Specifically, the Congressman asked GSA's witness, "Mr. Kampschroer, if I could ask for your testimony, could you give me a little more information on, when you talk about the deep energy retrofits? Because you are talking about that you are doing, instead of the retrofit of a whole building analysis construction project, it uses integrated to achieve a much larger energy savings than a conventional energy retrofit and how that works then."

At the hearing, Mr. Kampschroer referenced a deep energy retrofit that GSA had completed at a facility in New Carrollton, Maryland. In response to the Congressman's question, he incorrectly stated that, "at the time, we started the retrofit, the energy consumption was 26 percent above the office average for the United States, and afterwards it is 61 percent below." he intended to say, "afterwards it is 51 percent below", "not 61 percent." Therefore, I am requesting that you amend the hearing transcript and record to reflect what Mr. Kampschroer intended to say.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at (202) 501-0563.

Sincerely.

Jeffrey A. Post

Associate Administrator